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The Gypsy Moth Project (“Project”}, a cooperative project between the California Department of
Food and Agriculiure and the Ventura County Agricultural Commissioner, has determined that
the treatment of your property is vital to the success of the ongoing cffort to eradicate the gypsy
moth in your area. The Projeect’s records indicate that you have not atlowed acecss to your
property to treat for gypsy moth infestation, Over 95 percent of properties within the eradication
arca have already undergone the first of three treatments using Sacilluy thuringiensis kurstaki,
(Btk} a naturally occurring soil bacterium that is used extensively in organic food production (o
control caterpillar pests,

Public Healch Medical Officer 11

Dear Resident,

Only by initiating treatment of ALL the properties in the preseribed area with Btk by Sunday
March 29, 2009 can we help prevent a number of public problems, including: re-infestation of
your neighborhood®s already-treated propertics, the need to use harsher chemicals later
(commencing as carly as next week) on your and potentially your ncighbors’ properties, and the
spread of this harmful pest lo other parts of California and to other non-infested states in the
western Uniied States.

" As the defined eradication arca has been determined to be infested, your property constitutes a
public nuisance (Food and Agricultural Code Scetion 5762) and thus will be subject to abatement
proceedings that may result in the application of Btk or other approved pest contro] products.

We respectfully request that you contact our project office at 800-491-1899 no later than

5:00 p.m., March 26, 2009 and let us know if we have your consent to treat your property. I
wc do not hear from you by that date, we intend to initiate abatement proceedings because
treatment is only effective if all properties in the area receive the tregtment. If vou ha
questions, please contact the Project personnel at the number aboveg
should be dirceted to your own legal adviser, I =

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.
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